
 

 

Resolution No.15 of 2018 

Regarding Energy Retrofits for Government Buildings in Ras Al Khaimah 

 

We, Saud bin Saqr bin Mohamed Al Qasimi, Ruler of Ras Al Khaimah 

After reviewing: 

- the law of Ras Al Khaimah Municipality of 1981, as amended,  
- Emiri Decree No.27 of 2017 on the Establishment of the Committee on 

Energy Efficiency and Renewable Energy, and 
- in line with Ras Al Khaimah strategy of Energy Efficiency and Renewable 

Energy 2040 which aims at reducing electricity and water consumption in 
all Government facilities. 

We have resolved as follows:  

Article (1) 

All Government Entities under this resolution shall reduce their electricity and 
water consumption by at least 20% by the year 2022 “the Objective”. 

 

Article (2) 

All Government Entities shall nominate an Energy Principal who shall be 
responsible for coordinating and implementing the guidelines and instructions of 
energy efficiency management to achieve the Objective. 

 

  Article (3) 

All Government Entities that own buildings shall conduct energy audits for their 
buildings and plan retrofit measures accordingly. 

 

Article (4) 

The Energy Efficiency and Renewables Administration of RAK Municipality is 
responsible for supporting Government Entities in achieving the Objective. 

 



 

 

Article (5) 

All Government Entities shall submit periodical progress reports on the Objective 
to the Energy Efficiency and Renewables Administration, who will consolidate all 
information and report directly to The Ruler of Ras Al Khaimah. 

 

Article (6) 

The Director General of Ras Al Khaimah Municipality, in coordination with the 
Energy Efficiency and Renewables Administration, will issue detailed 
implementation guidelines for this resolution. 

Article (7) 

This resolution shall take effect from the date of its issuance and shall be 

published in the Official Gazette. 

 

Saud Bin Saqr Bin Mohamed Al Qasimi  

Ruler of Ras Al Khaimah  

 

 

Issued by us on this day the 14th day of Ramadan of the year 1439 Hj 

Corresponding to the 30th of May of the year 2018.  

 


